
Dear Engage Gwinnett Group: 
 
You have asked for a cost analysis of mandated library services. Assuming we understand this 
question, there are no mandated library services.  There are however requirements for the 
acceptance of public library grant funds.  Document, Appendix B, Requirements for Public 
Library Grant Funds is attached.   
 
The section that is most pertinent to your question regarding fee restrictions is pasted below 
(2)(m):   
 
“(m) The library system board of trustees shall adopt policies on materials, basic services, fees 
and the use 
of library facilities. 
1. The library system board of trustees shall provide free basic library service to residents of the 
system service area. 
2. The library system board of trustees may choose to charge an annual nonresident fee for a 
library card to those who reside outside the service area of the library system. Nonresident 
cardholders shall be entitled to basic library services at no additional charge. 
3. The library system board of trustees may choose to recover from patrons unique, identifiable 
pass-through charges to defray costs incurred by the library from a third party in connection with 
specific transactions requested by patrons which exceed basic library services. 
4. The library system board of trustees shall not allow a rental or fee to be charged for the use of 
library facilities, except that a maintenance fee to cover cleaning of the designated area and/or 
utilities may be charged.” 
 
We believe with that beginning February 1, 2010, the library will be making all the allowable 
charges that can reasonably be imposed and collected.  
 
Thank you for your continued interest in the success of the Gwinnett County Public Library. 
 
Respectfully,  
 
Nancy 
 
Nancy Stanbery-Kellam 
Executive Director 
Gwinnett County Public Library 
770.822.4522 
 












